]
1" Dunkirk Power LLC

~ 106 Point Drive North
n rg . Dunkirk, NY 14150

July 8, 2020

Mr. David Vitale

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation
Division of Materials Management Director

625 Broadway

Albany, NY 12233-7250

RE: CCR Rule Notice
Dunkirk Power LLC

Dear Mr. Vitale:

Pursuant to the EPA’'s CCR Rule (40 CFR Part 257) and in accordance with the specific provisions of
§257.95(g) and the associated requirements of §257.106{h)(6), Dunkirk Power LLC notified the New York
State Department of Environmental Conservation on April 6, 2020 that one or more Appendix |V
constituents had been detected at a Statistically Significant Level (SSL) above an established
Groundwater Protection Standard (GWPS) at the Dunkirk Landfill (Solid Waste Management Facility,
Permit 1D 9-0658-00021/00008). There are characterization activities and other efforts currently being
performed, and which may ultimately support a potential Alternate Source Demonstration for the listed
CCR unit. However, in consideration of the SSL being valid and representative, an Assessment of
Corrective Measures for the affected CCR unit is being initiated per §257.95(g)(5) and §257.96(a).

Should you require additional information, please contact George Streit at (716)-200-2797 or
Geaorge Sirejt@nrg.com.

Respectfully submitted,

S

George T. Streit
Environmental Coordinator

cc: Peter Grasso, P.E., 270 Michigan Ave., Buffalo, NY 14203



